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DAC  NEWSLETTER 
FEBRUARY 2018 

Hello to All!! 

From your DAC Board of Directors. 

 

 
 

"Late February, and the air's so balmy 

snowdrops and crocuses might be 

fooled into early blooming. Then, the 

inevitable blizzard will come, 

blighting our harbingers of spring, and 

the numbed yards will go back 

undercover.  In Florida, its strawberry 

seasonð shortcake, waffles, berries 

and cream will be penciled on the 

coffee shop menus." 
 

-  Gail Mazur, The Idea of Florida During a Winter Thaw 

 

I love this description of February. It 

says in a few words what we are 

experiencing.  This year March 20th 

signals the beginning of spring. 
Bluebirds will return and warm 

weather brings gentle south breezes.   

In spring, no one thinks of the snow 

that fell last year! 
 

While we would like to see more of 

you attend our events, we sincerely 

appreciate your continued interest and 

support of our charitable and social 

activities. 
 

Claire M. Palmer, Chairman  
 

 

 ñHELPING MEMBERS KEEP 

IN TOUCHò 

 

New Year is the time to 

celebrate a new beginning, 

a time to wish all your 

friends and loved ones a 

happy new year. 

 

Happy New Year to All!! 
 

 

2018 Alumni Events 

Annual Meeting             

Wednesday, April 18 

Mail -A-Thon             

Wednesday, May 16 

Red Sox vs Baltimore 

Orioles, September 26 

Holiday Luncheonð

Angelicaôs               

Tuesday,  December 4 
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*Jimôs Jems Final Tribute 
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With Employers 
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28 *Sudoku Puzzle 
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unforgettable images 
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The DAC Board of Directors. 

We are looking for additional people to come on the Board of Directors to fill current and future openings! This 

is your opportunity to get involved in planning social activities to continue the camaraderie enjoyed by directory 

employees during their days with the Directory department; to assist in the publishing of a membership directory, 

newsletter and web site allowing members to keep in touch with friends made over the years.  
           
The lifeblood of the Directory Alumni Council is its membership and its heart is the volunteer Board of Directors.  If 

you are the type of person who seeks out and acts on solutions, works well both independently and within a team, this 

may be a great opportunity for you.  It is the membership that votes to put people on the Board, for a three year term, 

and voting takes place at the Annual Meeting in April.   

Some positions on the board have set responsibilities, such as Treasurer, Secretary, Chairman and Vice-Chairman, and 

these positions are decided each term by the Board of Directors.  For most new Directors, their responsibilities include 

running 1 event per year, assisting one of the other Directors with large projects from time to time, and familiarizing 

themselves with the working of the Board with an eye to taking on more responsibilities in the next term.   

The DAC Board of Directors meets one day a month from January to June and September to November.  Meetings 

generally run from 9:30 AM to 12:30 PM.  Are you able to accept this commitment? 

Check out our web site for details regarding Officer and Board Member position responsibilities.  

http:// ypalumni.org/about-us/   Officers are elected through an official election process at a board meeting.  Board 

Members nominate candidates for election to the Board of Directors at the Annual Meeting in April. 

   

If  you  are  interested  in  running  for  the  Directory  Alumni  Council  Board  of Directors, please contact our 

Chairman, Claire Palmer, at priesing@aol.com  or ypalumni@aol.com.   

Tell us your area of expertise or areas of interest, such as: Organizational, Sales, Financial, Nonprofit Management or 

Nonprofit Board Experience, Computer Expertise, Event Coordination, Other area (please specify). 

What can I do to increase membership? 

Our Directory Alumni Council was founded on November 23, 1987 by a wonderful group of people like you, who 

thought it might be nice to stay in touch with some of their friends after they have left the company. You donôt 

have to be of retirement age to join. If you ever worked in Directory, at any time, we welcome your 

membership in the Directory Alumni Council. 

 

While the duties of the officers are spelled out clearly, it is incumbent upon everyone to recruit and help grow the 

DAC.  The DAC helps meet the social and communications needs of retirees.  Every member can help by spreading 

the word about the DAC, and by personally signing up former Directory employees who have not yet heard of the 

Directory Alumni Council, and therefore have not had the opportunity to join.   

Many people transferred to other companies as NYNEX/Bell Atlantic/Verizon/Idearc/SuperMedia/DexMedia 

altered its business model, and lost contact with their membership opportunities.  The company will not help us 

toward this end by supplying former employee names or addresses (as a matter of confidentiality), nor will they 

advise active employees that we exist.  Therefore, membership growth is a real priority as we face the issues that 

the future is certain to present.   

 

We welcome your friends and family members to join the Directory Alumni Council.  Give them the form on the 

last page of this newsletter to fill out, or send us their name and address and weôll send them an invitation to join the 

DAC. You may also go to our web site http://www.yp alumni.org/how-to-join/application-form/                                     

Just remember....."We were the best of Directory!"  
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ANNOUNCEMENT  

We welcome Estelle Coan to the 

Board of Directors. If you are 

interested in joining the DAC 

Board of Directors please contact 

any member on the Board.  
 

 
 

Want to learn about all that we 

are planning? As a paid member 

you are invited to join us on 

Facebook so you can get up to 

date information and read what 

our members are saying. We 

would be greatly honored to have 

you as a Facebook fan!  Find us at 

Directory Alumni Council on 

Facebook.

Welcome to                         

New DAC Members! 
2018 

Charlie McGowan 

 

Invitations to join the Directory 

Alumni Council in 2018 were sent to: 

 

 

 

 

If you know of others who worked in 

Directory, at any time, send us their 

name and address. We welcome their 

membership in the Directory Alumni 

Council. 

 

 ñThe Board of Directors Thank You for renewing 

your DAC membership. We appreciate your 

confidence and support of this great organization.ò 
 

DAC Membership Benefits 
DAC Membership signifies that you are: 

¶ Dedicated to the Directory Alumni Council 

¶ Committed to the success of the DAC 

¶ Enthusiastic about maintaining contact with your 

former colleagues 

DAC membership also provides tangible benefits that include: 

the DAC Newsletter mailed to your home three times a year, 

an updated DAC Membership Directory, invitations to DAC 

events, access to the YPAlumni.org web site* and DAC 

Facebook page and timely Email notification of news of 

interest to Alumni. 
*While the YPAlumni.org web site is open to all, it is only 

publicized in our DAC Newsletters and DAC Membership 

Directory.  

 
An Invitation to Join the Directory Alumni 

Council 
We welcome your friends and family members to join the 

Directory Alumni Council. Give them the form on the last 

page of this newsletter to fill out, or send us their name and 

address and weôll send them an invitation to join the DAC. 

Directory Alumni Council 
P.O. Box 828 ¶Byfield, MA ¶ 01922 

ñHelping Members Keep In Touchò 

 

How will I know when my DAC membership expires? 
Please note that the date of your membership expiration appears 
next to your name on the envelopes that you receive from the DAC.  
If your mailing label shows April 2018, this means that your 
membership is paid through April 2018. 
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Hello!! 

Whatôs up? 

The Directory Alumni 

Council 
The Telephone Company, like other 

major corporations consists of many 

divisions.   Our division, the 

Directory Department, also known 

as Yellow Pages and SuperPages, 

services the business community by 

selling Yellow and White Pages 

advertising.  There are various 

groups within Directory: sales 

representatives, artists, clerical 

personal, public affairs, legal, 

finance, marketing, information 

systems, customer relations, 

network, and real estate.  Through 

teamwork these groups expand the 

company into new domestic and 

global markets.   

So it was that on November 23, 

1987 a group of 8 Yellow Page 

sales people who truly loved their 

profession, decided they would 

always enjoy being a part of this 

exciting business, even after they 

retired, by keeping in touch with 

their past. This desire to stay 

connected lead to the formation of 

the Directory. 

 
Alumni Council  Executive 

Board 

Claire M. Palmer ï Chairman 

Sandy Noe ï Vice Chairman 

Carol Prata ï Treasurer      

Ann Jaroncyk ï Secretary 

Members of the Board                  
Claire Brennan                     

Susan Burke                       

Estelle Coan                                            

Bobbie Gifford                       

Andrea Kelly                       

Marie Nardone                   

Robert Odachowski                                       

H. Patricia (Tricia) Savage   

Pauline Vass          

We welcome Claire and Estelle 

as our newest members of the 

Board! 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Bobbieôs Chat Room 
By Bobbie Gifford 

Hello, Happy New Year! 

 

Hope you all had a wonderful 

Christmas and Happy New Year.  

Many people have said that this 

Christmas was a little different. I 

know the snow had caused several 

changes due to driving conditions.  

 

But remember folks, we are New 

Englanders, so we are used to 

changes and weôll adapt. 

 

One of those people was my friend 

Karen Gagne who decided to hold 

Christmas dinner the day before.  

Karen said everyone came and a 

grand family time was enjoyed by 

all. 

 

My family celebrated New Yearôs 

Eve with my grandchildren and also 

great-grandchildren.  We have been 

doing this since they were 7 years 

old.  Literally from hearing how 

excited they are, to chatting about 

all their Christmas gifts, and seeing 

all their relatives, they really feel all 

grow up!  They grow so fast! 

 

Special ñThanksò goes out to our 

DAC Board, members and friends 

who helped collect over $2,000 

worth of gifts that were raffled at 

our Holiday party. They worked 

very hard to make our Annual 

Holiday Luncheon a success. 

 

To our party planner Bob 

Odachowski, who every year works 

to make all the arrangements for the 

Holiday Luncheon, we Thank You 

so much!!   In April, Bob is stepping 

off the Board of Directors. He and 

his lovely wife Alice have moved to 

the North Conway area to a 

beautiful new condo. Believe me 

folks, this is Godôs Country and we 

wish Bob and Alice much 

happiness. We will truly miss a very 

special guy who has served on the 

Board for over 12 years. Thank 

you Bob you are a great team 

player! We miss you already. 

 

Our dear friend Sandy Noe is also 

leaving our Alumni Council Board.  

As you all know Sandy and her 

husband Ken bought a beautiful new 

home a couple of years ago in 

Florida.  Sandy was still taking 

charge of our web site along with 

many other tasks to help our DAC 

Council.  Now she will be spending 

more time in Florida.  Hopefully, 

she will return a couple of times a 

year.  Sandy wore many hats as a 

Board member. For many years she 

organized the Holiday Luncheon 

raffle gifts, made sure that we had 

wonderful give-a-ways for our 

members and made sure that 

everything was done to make sure 

that we had a successful event. To 

list all that Sandy has done over her 

22 years as a member of the 

Board would take pages. We want 

to let Sandy know how much she 

will be missed. I donôt think we will 

ever be able to fill Sandyôs shoes!   

The Council Thanks You Sandy for 

all your caring ways and for the 

many hats you wore to keep the 

DAC going.  We will miss you so.  

Wishing you and Ken all the good 

things that life has to give you. 

 

I would be remiss if I didnôt Thank 

Bill Braunlich  for leading our DAC 

guests in the Pledge of Allegiance at 

the Holiday Luncheon.  His intro to 

the audience was, ñThere will be no 

PC here today, everyone on your 
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feet as we say our Pledge of 

Allegiance to the Flag.ò  The group 

just loved his presentation; it was 

just filled with feelings of 

patriotism.  Thank You again Bill! 

 

We got a chance to meet Megan 

Brady the new manager of the 

Danvers office of the Align Credit 

Union at the luncheon. She is a great 

gal and is looking forward to 

working at the Danvers branch.  Be 

sure to stop by and welcome Megan. 

The Align Credit Union is a 

longtime supporter of our DAC 

events and we are most appreciative 

of the gifts they contribute to our 

raffle and for our members. 

 

Thanks to the generosity of our 

membership we will present a check 

for $5,000 to Dr. Cindy Lemere 

and her team. We continue to 

support the efforts of the Foundation 

for Neurologic Diseases to find a 

cure for Alzheimer and other brain 

diseases.  Thank you so much for 

your loyal support of this worthy 

cause. 

 

We recently lost two great guys who 

have served on our DAC Board of 

Directors from the beginning.  

 

Jim Mullaney, who passed away a 

few months ago, was just great in 

every way.  He was always cheerful, 

helpful whenever possible, a great 

salesman, manager, friend and a 

great Dad.  Canôt beat those 

memories!  We miss you Jim! 

 

Just a few weeks ago another very 

special gent who was a friend to 

many, Arthur Kennedy  passed 

away.  He worked in Personnel for 

many years.  We miss you Arthur! 

 

Arthur was on the DAC Board of 

Directors when I came on.  I believe 

Arthur was one of the original 

Board members when our DAC first 

started along with Jim Mullaney, 

Harry Wiley, Ken Premo, Bob 

Keys, Arthur Bonzagni and Kay 

Shanahan.  

 

These are the members who started 

our DAC group and worked very 

hard to make it work.  Then along 

came Claire Palmer who now holds 

our DAC together and does a great 

job! 

 

We would like our DAC to continue 

to grow for many years to come. So 

do consider joining a fun team as a 

DAC Board Member.  We want to 

continue our journey of keeping our 

retirees involved and informed.  Do 

think about joining our friendly and 

fun team.  We meet once a month, 

January to June and September to 

November from 9:30am to 11:30 am 

in Danvers and enjoy playing catch 

up.  Come give it a try!  I promise 

youôll stay with us.  If you want to 

consider doing something new this 

year come volunteer to be a member 

of the Board Youôll be so glad you 

did!  We welcome back Estelle 

Coan to the Board. Thank you 

Estelle! 

 

We thank all of our members for the 

loyal support that you give our 

Council.  We love hearing how 

much you enjoy our newsletters and 

do appreciate the many 

contributions many of you make to 

help with our postal and printing 

expense.  Thank so much! 

 

Letôs hear from you with whatôs 

happening in your life. Your friends 

love to hear about your life after 

Yellow Pages! 

 

Wishing you and your families a 

good New Year and the Best of 

Health in 2018. 

 

óTil Next Time.   

 

Bobbie  § 

 

PS  Have you tried dialing 411 for 

information recently?  It is a 

nightmare!! Canôt speak with a 

human being, they are just not 

available.  Our telephone book print 

is just not in normal print size.  

What is going on!!  I miss the good 

old Customer Service we used to 

provide!  Humbug with automation! 

 

 

 

IN MEMORIAM  

 

 

Jimôs Jems 
 

By Jim Mullaney 

 

We mourn the death of our good 

friend Jim Mullaney . Jim was a 

staunch supporter of the DAC from 

its first days.  He served as Chair 

and as a member of the Board of 

Directors.   
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Jim Mullaney  wrote a column for 

the DAC Newsletter since the first 

edition went to press. That's 70+ 

columns over 25+ years.   

All of the Alumni membership 

thanks Jim for his longtime devotion 

to helping the Alumni "Keep In 

Touch" by writing in the newsletter 

about his personal contacts with our 

members. He was the ultimate role 

model for Directory Alumni 

members who want to write a 

column for the DAC Newsletter. 

 " Thank You Jim",  from your 

faithful readers of the DAC 

Newsletter. Rest in peace good 

friend.§ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TRIVIA CORNER 

 

Famous Last Words 

In 2015, 3,477 people were killed, 

and 391,000 were injured in 

motor vehicle crashes involving 

distracted drivers. 

TAKE THE PLEDGE  

The fight to end distracted driving 

starts with you. Make the 

commitment to drive phone-free 

today. 

Protect lives by never texting or 

talking on the phone while driving. 

Be a good passenger and speak out 

if the driver in my car is distracted. 

Encourage my friends and family to 

drive phone-free. 

 

Many States restrict cell phone use 

by drivers. As of March 2016, no 

State completely banned all forms of 

cell phone use by drivers. However, 

a ban on driving while talking on a 

handheld cell phone was in place in 

14 States (California, Connecticut, 

Delaware, Hawaii, Illinois, 

Maryland, Nevada, New Hampshire, 

New Jersey, New York, Oregon, 

Vermont, Washington, and West 

Virginia), the District of Columbia, 

Puerto Rico, Guam, and the Virgin 

Islands. All of these laws are 

primary enforcementðan officer 

may cite a driver for using a 

handheld cell phone without any 

other traffic offense taking place.  

Forty-six States, the District of 

Columbia, Puerto Rico, Guam, and 

the Virgin Islands ban text 

messaging for all drivers. In 41 

States, the District of Columbia, 

Guam, Puerto Rico, and the Virgin 

Islands texting laws are primary 

enforcement, and the other States 

have secondary enforcement of 

texting for drivers. Of the 4 States 

without all-driver texting bans, two 

prohibit text messaging by novice 

drivers and one restricts school bus 

drivers from texting.  

Key Facts: Distraction 

Drivers spend more than half their 

time focused on things other than 

driving. 

Distraction contributes to more than 

5,000 traffic fatalities each year. 

Know the facts. 

Texting and phone calls arenôt the 

only distractions.  Passengers, 

eating, and in-car technologies can 

also cause distractions. 

Distracting events include "latency".  

Texting while stopped at a traffic 

light can negatively affect full 

driving engagement once the light 

turns green for an average of 27 

seconds after you've stopped texting. 

Help keep Americaôs roads safe. 

Source: AAA Research and NHTSA 

 

30
th

 Annual 

Holiday Luncheon 

Tuesday December 5, 

2017 
By Bob Odachowski  

Friendship  
 

A strong circle of friends is a 

major component of well-

being. ñFriends make us feel 

valued and understood.ò 
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Thirty years and still going strong!  

As in past years our 30th Annual 

Holiday Luncheon was held at 

Angelica's in Middleton. 

The luncheon featured everything 

that makes this heartwarming annual 

tradition so much fun - good friends, 

good food, and chances to win great 

prizes. Everyone enjoyed seeing 

their friends and catching up on 

what's new.  The dining room 

looked beautiful with the red 

poinsettias as centerpieces. 

ñThank youò, Bill Braunlich  for 

stepping up and leading us in Pledge 

of Allegiance.  

Dr. Cindy Lemere gave an update 

on her research and thanked the 

Alumni for our generous 

contributions to the Foundation and 

for our continued support.  

Citations were presented to Sandy 

Noe and Bob Odachowski who 

after serving on the board 22 and 12 

years respectively have decided to 

retire. We will miss you both very 

much and wish you all the best! 

With the introductory remarks 

completed, lunch was served. 

Everyone agreed that whether you 

had chicken, fish or beef, the meal 

was delicious.    After lunch we 

drew the raffle winners. 

The Align Credit Union  not only 

provided calendars for all, they also 

donated money gifts for our raffle 

table.  Thank You! 

This year we also had an auction for 

a signed baseball by Luis Tiant e 

and a round of golf at Wenham 

Country Club. 

Our holiday raffle of over 60 items 

valued at over $2,900 was a lot of 

fun.  Everyone liked that they had a 

chance to win just the items they 

were interested in.   

In addition to the raffle items 

donated by local merchants and our 

Alumni members and the ñbig 

money prizesò we had many door 

prizes and a chance for someone at 

each table to take home a beautiful 

table centerpiece. 

Congratulations to the three winners 

of the Charity Raffle. 

$500 winner Bobbie Gifford - NE 

Retiree 

$300 winner Dick Jones ï NE 

Retiree 

$200 winner Marie George ï NY 

Retiree 

Next year is our 31st Annual 

Holiday Luncheon to be held on 

Tuesday DECEMBER 4, 2018 at 

Angelica's.  

Please Keep This Date Open.  

Ask people you used to work with, 

even if they are not Alumni 

members, to join us. From past 

experience they will surely have a 

good time!   

  

Check our web site for great 2017 

Holiday Luncheon photos.    

http://ypalumni.org/ photo1.htm 

We are grateful to the 

following merchants and 

Alumni members who donated 

items or gift certificates to 

make our raffle a success.  

CLAM BOX ï Ipswich  

AFGHAN ï Handmade by Ann 

Nichols 

WINFREYS FUDGE  

THE PAPER STORE ï All 

locations  

SUNNYSIDE BOWLADROME - 

Danvers 

BABY PAPOOSE WRAP ï 

Donated by Ann Jaroncykôs 

daughter-in-law     

WEATHERVANE 

RESTAURANT ï Hamilton  

PILLOW ï Handmade by Ann 

Nichols 

DEPOT DINER ï Beverly  

BERTINIôS RESTAURANT ï 

Salem  

SEA GLASS JEWELRY SET ï 

Handmade by Karen Gagne  

MILLENNIUM  SPA  & HAIR 

SALON ï Beverly 

HENDERSONôS CAF£ ï 

Wenham  

NOT YOUR AVERAGE JOE'S ï 

Peabody  

SHAWS OR STAR MARKETS  

EN FUEGO MEXICAN 

RESTAURANT ï Ipswich  

GARDEN CITY PUB ï Beverly  

THE TIN WHISTLE KITCHEN 

& BAR ï Salem  

SHEA'S RIVERSIDE 

RESTAURANT & BAR ï Essex  

COLLECTION OF WINES ï 

anonymous donor 

A'MIE NAIL SALON ï Beverly  

BRADFORD TAVERN ï Rowley  

ANGELICA'S ï Middleton  

DOT & RAYôS CAF£ ï Salem  

HOMEMADE WRAPPED 

CARAMELS ï Handmade by 

Lorraine Beauregard

RAFFAELE'S HAIR SALON ï 

Swampscott  

STEPHYôS RESTAURANT ï 

Beverly  

MARINOôS CAF£ ï Beverly  

CORLISS BROS GARDEN 

CENTER & NURSERY - Ipswich 

AUBUCHON HARDWARE ï 

The Perfect Planter 

CHRISTMAS TREE ï 

Handmade by Mary Donnelly 

AFGHAN ï Handmade by Ann 

Nichols 

UNO PIZZA AND MORE ï All 

locations 

PEABODY ESSEX MUSEUM ï 

Salem 

ALIGN CREDIT UNION  

WILDBIRDôS UNLIMITED ï 

Danvers  

THE FARM BAR & GRILLE ï 

Essex, Dover, NH & Manchester, 

NH, Kittery, ME 
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STAINED GLASS ï By Sandy 

Noe 

LEARNING EXPRESS TOYS - 

Beverly  

WOMANôS HAT, SCARF AND 

MITTENS ï Handmade by Ann 

Nichols 

DUBEôS SEAFOOD 

RESTAURANT ï Salem 

BERTUCCIôS RESTAURANT ï 

All locations 

PANERA BREAD ï All locations 

NINE ELM AMERICAN 

BISTRO ï Danvers 

WINDWARD GRILLE ï Essex  

STOP & SHOP  - All locations 

SPUDôS RESTAURANT ï 

Rowley 

TIMELESS INTERIORS GIFT 

SHOPPE ï Hamilton  

WENHAM TEA HOUSE ï 

Wenham  
 

Check our web site for great 2016 

Holiday Luncheon photos.    

https://directoryalumnicouncil.sh

utterfly.com/pictures/3514 

 

 

 

Annual Meeting    

 

April 1 8, 2018 

By Ann Jaroncyk 

The DAC Annual Meeting will 

be held April 18th  at Calitriôs 

Restaurant on Rte. 1 Danvers. We 

usually have a good representation 

of the membership at the meeting to 

hear what the Alumni Council has 

planned for the coming year. The 

meetingôs agenda will include the 

2018 Calendar of Events.  

Board Members nominate 

candidates for election to the Board 

of Directors at the Annual Meeting 

in April.  Officers are elected 

through an official election process 

at a board meeting.  After the 

official meeting concludes, everyone 

is invited to stay and enjoy pizza for 

lunch. 

Please fill out the Annual Meeting 

form on Page 39 and let us know 

if you are coming to the Annual 

Meeting. § 

Thirteenth Annual        

Mail -A-Thon           

May 16, 2018 

By Bobbie Gifford 

Our Mail-A-Thon 

fund raiser benefits the Foundation 

for Neurogic Diseases.  

Weôve included a Mail-A-Thon 

flyer on Page 41 in this newsletter.  

Fill out the raffle tickets and mail 

it back to us.  

Thank you for your support of this 

worthy project.   § 

 

 

Red Sox vs Baltimore 

Orioles at Fenway Park 

Wednesday 

September 26@ 

7:10pm 

Tickets: $44 each 

       VS    

By Claire Palmer 

Fenway Park: 

Home of the Red Sox 

We purchased 35 tickets in the 

Right Field Box 1, Rows H 

through N for the September 26th 

7:10pm game between the Boston 

Red Sox and the Baltimore 

Orioles. The tickets cost $44 each.   

The 2018 season is shaping up to be 

a good one to see division rivals the 
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Baltimore Orioles play the Boston 

Red Sox at home in Fenway Park 

This year the boys from Baltimore 

have revamped their roster and are 

targeting the Boston Red Sox. The 

two teams will battle after seasons 

they both like to forget and look to 

rebound to the top of the division 

and return to the post-season. Donôt 

miss this game as Dustin Pedroia, 

and the rest of your favorite Red 

Sox battle with the Baltimore 

Orioles. 

Hopefully this year the Sox will  

secure another World Series 

championship. 

If you are interested in purchasing 

tickets, contact Claire Palmer at 617 

332-4913 or YPAlumni@aol.com. .     

Go Red Sox!  § 

 

In Memory of our 

Members, or their family 

members, who died in 2017-

2018, please keep the 

following in your thoughts 

and prayers: 
 

Louise Hanlon ï DAC 

 

Hazel Cordeau ï DAC 

 

Norma O'Donnell ï DAC  

 

Jeannette Hall ï DAC 

 

Thomas G. O'Hearn, father of Patty 

Chisholm ï DAC 

 

Joseph Turcotte, father-in-law of 

Linda Turcotte  - DAC 

 

Jane L. Federico, mother of 

Barbara Krull and Nancy Daley ï 

DAC 

 

Ralph L. Hefler, father of Karen 

Hefler ï DAC 

 

Lorraine Efstratios, mother of Genie 

Kilbride who worked in Sales and 

Customer Service. 

  

Daniel Canada, brother of Janet 

Canada  ï DAC 

 

Barbara R. Martone, mother of 

Robin Flanagan. Both worked in 

CSD. 

Thomas Rouleau, son of Nancy 

Jalbert ï DAC 

William ñBillò Cormier ï DAC 
 

Cynthia Devlin White (worked as a 

graphic artist at Verizon), daughter 

of Margaret Devlin (worked in YP 

Sales) 

 

Gerald Canada, brother of Janet 

Canada ï DAC 

 

Marguerite N. Paulette, mother of 

Ami Lane ï DAC 

 

John Terry, father-in-law of Mary 

Ann Terry  ï DAC 

 

Linda Candice (Hornsby) 

Williams  (worked in YP) 

 

Dorothy ñDottieò OôDonnell ï 

DAC 

 

Geraldine ñGerryò Beck ï DAC 

 

Greg Waters, worked in YP Sales 

 

John Eidukonis (Dec. 2016) ï 

DAC 

 

Mary Screnci, mother of Lucille 

Schifino ï DAC 

 

Frank Lentine, husband of Beverly 

Lentine ï DAC 

 

Norma M. Laterza, mother of Paula 

Santapaula 

 

David ñDaveò Wibbelsman ï DAC 

 

Elizabeth ñBettyò Mullaney, sister 

of Jim Mullaney  ï DAC 

 

George F. "Jeff" Rodenbush, III, 

son of George and Jayne 

Rodenbush  

 

James ñJimò Mullaney ï DAC 

 

Catherine ñKayò McKittrick ï 

DAC 

 

Alice Baglio, worked in Training 

Dept. 

 

Maridia MacKenzie  ï DAC 

 

Leo ñHarvò Harvey, husband of 

Chris Harvey ï DAC 

 

Karen Blais ï DAC 

 

Arthur Kennedy  ï DAC 

 

2018 

 

Florence May (Williams) Pressley, 

mother of Steve Pressley ï DAC 

 

James Coppola, father-in-law of 

Janet Scherger Coppola ï DAC 

 

Elaine Lander, worked in CSD 

 

 
 
 

mailto:YPAlumni@aol.com
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CONNECTING JOB -SEEKERS WITH EMPLOYERS  
 

With the publication of the first yellow pages directory in 1886, the original ñsearch engineò was created for people 

actively looking to buy a product or service.  
 

With that concept in mind we would like to continue connecting ñbuyers and sellersò, only this time with a twisté. 
 

Are you seeking employment or have a job available to be filled?   Tell us and weôll publish your job needs in the next 

DAC Newsletter.  Who knows, perhaps our Alumni can help both the job seeker and the business with available 

openings. 
 

JOB OPENINGS  
None submitted as of publication date. 
 

JOB SEEKERS  
Caution to Job Seekersé 

Pam Dixon, a privacy expert offers these tips to those using online job sites: Use only your first initial and 

last name on your resume. Do not include your phone number or address. 

Use a new email account as contact information. In addition, conduct extensive research on any companies 

that express an interest in hiring you. Contact the companyôs human resources department to confirm that 

the person posing as the interviewer is employed there. Scammers have been known to use information from 

applicantsô online resume to contact them and conduct bogus phone interviews. After the interview the 

scammer enthusiastically expresses an interest in hiring the applicant and requests the applicantsô Social 

Security number and driverôs license number under the guise of conducting a pre-employment background 

check. The end result is a stolen identity.    

Marie Ronan ï                                                                                                                                                         

Contact:    Email at TERONAN@VERIZON.NET 

Industry:   Any 

Function:  Executive Assistant or Office work - Full or Part-time 

Region:     Boston and North Shore area 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
We want to know if you would prefer to receive the DAC Newsletters via email. This option is now 
available to ALL dues paying members with email addresses on file.  
If you wish to receive the Newsletter ONLY as an on-line copy, send us a note to YPAlumni@aol.com. 
Please give us your name, mailing address and email address so we can make the change. 
This is great for those snowbirds who go south for the winter, or if you are on an extended trip and have 
access to a computer. 

Thank You,  

Claire Palmer  
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Weôve Got Mail!  

By Our Members 

One thing all of those who contribute to the DAC Newsletter have in common is that their stories are 

unique and worth telling. Drop us a lineé say helloé and you may read a story worth repeating.   

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Happy Birthday   

Birthdays are good for you; the more you have, the longer you live.  

 

Best Wishes to all of our Members who had birthdays in November, 

December, January, February from your friends in the DAC!! 
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@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Charlie Russo sent this quick noteé 

Thanks for all you do! 

Charlie 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Steve Pressley and Steve Castinetti sent in this great picture. 

  
 
@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

 

Rose Rauseo sent in this nice noteé 

God Bless you Claire for all the work you do for DAC, keeping everyone informed in the good times and bad. 

Wishing you a very Merry Christmas and more importantly, good health and happiness in the New Year. 

Rose  

 

Thank you Rose and All the Best to you in the New Year! 

 

A reunion of friends at the Yellow Page 

Directory Alumni Council's annual Christmas 

luncheon. 

 

Looking good girls! Cathy Tarr, Sue Tremblay, 

Barbara Bodner, Linda Hughes 

Sharing an evening of dining and great conversation members 

of The Sea Service (Navy, Marine Corps and Coast Guard 

Station) Wardroom  with Steve Pressley and Steve Castinetti. 

Thank you both for your service, from your friends in the 

DAC.  Looking good boys and the uniforms still fit! 

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=1829573927085356&set=pcb.1829573953752020&type=3
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=1829573927085356&set=pcb.1829573953752020&type=3
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=1829573927085356&set=pcb.1829573953752020&type=3
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@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

 

  
 

 

 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

 

A note from Kathy Cormieré 

Dear DAC Staff 

Enclosed is a check for the raffle as well as some extra for administrative expenses.  As always, thanks for all you do 

to keep DAC members connected. 

Happy Holidays and 

Best Regards, 

Kathy Cormier  

 

Thank you Kathy. 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

 

  
 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

 

Elaine LeBlanc wrote a quick noteé 

 

Thank you for all the work you do. 

Elaine 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

 

Bette White sent in this Christmas photo of her 

beautiful granddaughters.  Izzy will be 3 on January 

4
th
 and CC will be 1 on January 2

nd
. 

 

Happy Birthday girls, from your friends in the DAC. 

A Thank You note from Barbara Wibbelsman, wife of the late 

Dave Wibbelsmané 

Directory Alumni Council, 

Thank you for your lovely and caring Sympathy card. It was very 

thoughtful of you and my family and I certainly appreciated it. 

 

With our love and prayers, 

Barbara Wibbelsman and Family 
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We also received this nice note from the Mullaney Family . 

 

Members of the Directory Alumni Council, 

We would like to thank you for your prayers and generosity for our dad, Jim. He truly enjoyed being a part of the 

Alumni Council and everyone involved with it. 

 

Again Many Thanks, 

The Mullaney Family 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

 

Lillian Napoli  wroteé 

 

Claire, 

Wishing everyone a Blessed Christmas and a very Happy New Year.. 

Lillian Napoli  

 

Thank you Lillian.  All the Best to you in the New Year. 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

  
 

Tom Brady on Super Bowl LII loss: We just 'didn't get the job done' 

 

Thank You to the New England Patriots for a memorable season! 

 
@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

 

 

 

In acknowledgement of Jim Mullaneyôs continued support of the DAC both as 

Chair, Board Member and DAC Newsletter columnist since 1987, the Board of 

Directors sent a beautiful bouquet of flowers to Jimôs family on his death 

October 18, 2017. Below is the familyôs Thank You note. 

 

Directory Alumni Council, 

Thank you for the lovely floral arrangement,.  Your kindness and thoughtfulness 

are truly appreciated. 

The Mullaney Family 
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@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

  

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

 

 

 

 

ñTHANK YOUò to Kathy Cormier  for her very generous donation to help 

with our printing expenses.   

ñTHANK YOUò to Dot Schofield for her generous donation to help with our 

printing expenses.   

ñTHANK YOUò to Anonymous for her generous donation to help with our 

printing expenses.   

ñTHANK YOUò to Mary Anne Silva for her generous donation to help with 

our printing expenses.   

ñTHANK YOUò to Charlie Russo for his donation to help with our printing 

expenses.   

ñTHANK YOUò to Paul Carney for his donation to help with our printing 

expenses. 

ñTHANK YOUò to Don Cox for his donation to help with our printing 

expenses. 

ñTHANK YOUò to Nancy Matthews for her donation to help with our 

printing expenses.   

ñTHANK YOUò to Bev Longo for her donation to help with our printing 

expenses.   

ñTHANK YOUò to Louise Murphy  for her donation to help with our printing 

expenses.   

ñTHANK YOUò to Sandy Noe for her generous donation to help with our 

printing expenses. 

ñTHANK YOUò to Elaine LeBlanc for her generous donation to help with 

our printing expenses 

ñTHANK YOUò to Joanne Geary for her donation to help with our printing 

expenses 

 

Karen Gagne sent in this great photo of Ron, Abby, 

Alyson & Karen with a wish for ñHappy Holidays to 

allò! 

http://search.aol.com/aol/imageDetails?s_it=imageDetails&q=copy+machine+clip+art&img=http://www.chumpysclipart.com/images/illustrations/thumbnail/641_man_standing_next_to_a_copy_machine_overloaded_with_smoke_coming_out.jpg&site=&host=http://www.chumpysclipart.com/illustrations/search/office&width=96&height=96&thumbUrl=http://images-partners-tbn.google.com/images?q=tbn:wseXDm1Oh-6-aM:www.chumpysclipart.com/images/illustrations/thumbnail/641_man_standing_next_to_a_copy_machine_overloaded_with_smoke_coming_out.jpg&b=image?q=copy+machine+clip+art&page=1&s_cs=-2707758539322701157&s_it=topsearchbox.image&imgsz=&imgHeight=150&imgWidth=150&imgTitle=man+standing+next+to+a+<b>copy</b>+<b>machine</b>+...&imgSize=16880&hostName=www.chumpysclipart.com
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Carol Prata sent along this beautiful pictureé 

  

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Ann Nichols wroteé 

 

I wonôt be able to attend the Holiday dinner.  I have to travel too far and we never know what the weather entails. 

Thank you for keeping in touch 

Ann Nichols 

Ann, Thank you for the beautiful knitted items you donated for our Holiday Luncheon raffle table. We sincerely 

appreciate your continued support of our great organization. All the Best to you in the New Year! 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Gail Roberts sent this note... 

 

Hi Claire 

Thank you for all you do to keep the DAC running! 

Gail 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Chrysan Corcione wroteé 

 

Thanks so much for all you do for all of us in the DAC. 

Chrysan 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

 

 

My lovely granddaughter, Gina and my beautiful 

daughter, Katherine with me on Christmas Eve. 
 

Looking good girls! 
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Charlie McGowan sent in this newsé.. 

Hi Claire 

This a ministry I started 9 years ago and named it after my Mom.  We bring the word and food to about 150 people 

every Sunday in Tampa, FL. 
 

God Bless, 

Charlie McGowan 
 

 
 

Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful committed citizens can change the world; indeed it's the only thing 

that ever has. ~ Margaret Mead, an American cultural anthropologist 
 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

 Christmas and New Year Greetings from Mary Lebet , Mary Ennis, Jane York, 

Bobbie Gifford, Eileen Shea, Kathy Welch, Marie and Emily Nardone, Peggy Hickey, Nancy Matthews, Carol 

and Tony Prata, Ann Jaroncyk,  Mary Donnelly, Sandy Noe, Lillian Napoli, Pauline and Skip Vass, Christine 

Krajewski, Phyllis Chiappini, Pat and Mike Fennelly, Andrea Kelly, Steve Castinetti, Cyndi Winter, Dottie 

Little, Bette White,  Bill and Joanne Sweeney, Mary Connors, Janet Burns, Roberta McFarlane, Sue Tremblay, 

Karen and Ron Gagne, Dottie DiPesa, Ken and Ami Lane, Rose Rauseo, Gail Roberts, Janet Canada, Estelle 

Coan, Jan McGann, Inez Taatjes, Cindy Cincotta, Lucille Schifino, Diane Dow, Maggie Belmonte, Marge 

Tripoli, George and Yvonne Anderson, Kathy Cormier, Chris Harvey, Tricia Savage, Susan Burke, Katie 

Lavelle, Wendi Braun and Joel Horowitz, Bob and Alice Odochowski, Ann Nichols, Debbie Plante, Mary 

Federico, Eleanor Patten, Arleen Walsh, Pat and Mike Fennelly, Claire Brennan, Pattie Nicastro, Dianne 

Dumas, Joanne Piselli, Patty Chisholm, Sheila Doyle, Jackie Gately                            

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

 

 

Nancy Matthews wanted us to know that she has a new email addressé 

 

Nancy Matthews 

Email: seniordogg@gmail.com 
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@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Ahéthe call of the open road!         To go or not to goé    

 

 

 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

 

Jane York sent this quick noteé 

Thanks for all that you do! 

 

Janie 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

 

 

 
Sleigh bells ring are you listening in the lane snow is 
glistening 
A beautiful sight we're happy tonight  
walking in a winter wonderland 
Gone away is the bluebird here to stay is a new bird 
He sings a love song as we go along 
walking in a winter wonderland 
In the meadow we can build a snowman 
Then pretend that he is Parson Brown 
He'll say: Are you married? we'll say: No man 
But you can do the job when you're in town 
Later on we'll conspire as we dream by the fire 
To face unafraid the plans that we've made 
walking in a winter wonderland 
In the meadow we can build a snowman 
and pretend that he's a circus clown 
We'll have lots of fun with mister snowman until the 
all the kids knock him down 
When it snows ain't it thrilling .Though your nose 
gets a chilling 
We'll frolic and play the Eskimo way 
walking in a winter wonderland 
Walking in a winter wonderland 
walking in a winter wonderland 
 

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10214309504147603&set=a.1139323039379.22059.1116494518&type=3
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10214309504147603&set=a.1139323039379.22059.1116494518&type=3

